
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 April 2020 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

Greens Report 
We are better than ready. 

The course will be up and going as soon as we are allowed to be up and going. -     Steve Fisher

      

 

The Cottage 
The cottage on the course has now been refurbished and a lock up garage with remote control door had been 

added. This is a very pleasing result thanks to the huge effort by a lot of members. 

If you know of anyone in need of a short term lease will you please contact: 

Brian Kerlin ~ Ph: 0418 435 926    or      Bill O’Brien ~ Ph: 0401 063 743 

 

. 

Where is my ball? 
I play with my husband once a year in the 4BBB 

round robin. Oh what a day!! We were standing on 

the 2nd tee waiting for the men to hit their drives. 

Well Kevan hit his, yelled ‘Fore’. Di and l covered 

our heads then BANG on my bag. Well Di and I 

looked around and could not find the ball anywhere.  

Then l saw it in where I put my putter. I could not 

believe it. l thought l could take it for a walk down 

the 2nd. No, l didn’t. Anyway he had a 5 for 3 on that 

hole - the only hole he scored on, on the front nine. 

 

- Kay O’Shea 
 



Keeping Safe 

 

at Jubilee on the last day before lockdown. 

- Poolie in his version of PPE 

 

Coping with COVID-19 

 
Keeping the game fine-tuned at Thurgoona as all 

Victorian clubs are closed. Pictured is the storm in 

the background of the 17th green. We got saturated 

putting the club's away 15 minutes later. 

- Dylan Pool 

 

 
Remembering better times. 

Sunrise at Jubilee on the 19
th

 March.  

 -      Wendy Goonan 

 

 
A picture says it all! 

‘sh! Do not disturb’ - Spencer Lamb 

 

 
The club is in good hands. 

The security team is on the ball.  

But they are not carrying out the  

social distancing rules fully. 

-   BOM member 



 
Acceptable Home Isolation: 

Happy Hour with ‘friends’ 

Sponsor: Trevor Wickham (James Court Tours). 

Two of his friends are a bit under the weather 

though. 

 

 
In these “mad” times I have set up my practice net 

in the back yard. Luckily I have enough room as I 

can also practice my chipping down the back & I 

have a putting mat in the shed. Hope all our 

members are enjoying their enforced layoff. 

- Mike Monro 

 
John has created a romantic practise net for two 

using a piece of fruit tree netting. It is stopping the 

Myles family from going batty. Carol practises on 

the left while John is on the right due to him being a 

left hander. It is ideal for practising with the driver, 

the 3,4 or 5 iron but not for lob shots unless you are 

very good friends with the neighbours. 

 

The Driving Range at the new 

Oxley Flats Golf Club  

is up and running. 

Rules: Limit of only 2 members at any one time. 

Membership 3: This may grow to 4 if the neighbour 

(who prefers our mowed fairway to his rough 

paddock) can jump the fence. 

- Bernie and Margaret 

Blackshaw 

 



   ‘Yeah!!!’ 
 

Darby West 

achieved one of 

his many daily 

challenges. 

 

 

Then the new practice net arrived and Rex the beautiful kelpie remembered about social distancing. 

          
 

If you have enjoyed seeing how our members are coping with self-isolation and keeping their sanity and golfing 

skills at the right level keep the photos coming.     Keep isolating  Keep safe 

 

Senior’s Day 
BEFORE TOTAL LOCKDOWN 

 

 
Notice the social distancing being practised 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held sometime in the future. 

Any items you want addressed by the Board of 

Management should be sent in writing to the 

Secretary. 

Golf Quips 
You must never forget that golf is supposed to be a 

game of relaxation. It should take your mind off 

your work, your mortgage, your income tax and 

introduce fresh and more serious problems into 

your life. 

- Stephen Baker 

-  

And  

now you have got time to check this fact. 

 

In 1983, the average golf ball had 330 dimples. By 

2001 the average ball had 415, with the range 

between 360 and 523 as the most popular. 

 

Another Ingredient 
For that recipe! 
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